STOWEY-SUTTON PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held in the Methodist Hall on the 7th April 2010.
Present: Councillors K Betton (Chairman), J K Knibbs, K Tatham, R Brewer, T Jutsum, E Blackman, Mrs E Balmforth, J Hope and Ms H Lawton. There were no parishioners present.
1.       APOLOGIES



Councillor A Thornhill.
2. 
MINUTES
The minutes of the meeting held on 3rd March 2010 having been circulated, were agreed, signed and dated.

3.
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

There were none.
4.
MEMBERS DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST IN MATTERS ON THE 
AGENDA

17 ii) b) Councillor Tatham declared an interest as a member of the cricket club.
17 ii) d) Councillor Blackman declared an interest as a member of the village hall committee.

5.
CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

The Chairman reported that work to extend the Cemetery at West Harptree has begun and should be completed by the end of the month, subject to weather conditions.
6a
PLANNING APPLICATIONS

i) Bishop Lodge, Sutton Court, Stowey.
Erection of detached timber garage.

Support.

6b
RESULTS OF PLANNING APPLICATIONS

i) Development site between The Bungalow and The Paddock, Wick Rd, Bishop Sutton.

Renewal of application 06/01388/FUL (Erection of one and half storey dwelling as amended by drawings received 17/11/2006).

Permitted.
ii) Lynroy, The Batch, Bishop Sutton.

Erection of single storey extension to side and rear.
Permitted.
7.
B&NES CORE STRATEGY

Councillor Mrs Balmforth attended the meeting held by B&NES on this subject and gave a report. It was an interesting meeting and profitable. Councillors were from the Chew Valley and other rural areas and it was felt that the concerns raised were listened to. It appears that most other villages are willing to investigate the opportunities of “C” policy villages. The following questions were asked:

How are our existing facilities to be protected?


Are there potential housing sites?


Are there potential employment sites?


Are there sites which are wholly inappropriate for development?


Can we identify potential capacity?


The opportunity for us to provide these answers will be given during May. 
8.
DISTRICT COUNCILLOR’S REPORT

The District Councillor was not present.
9.
REPORT ON CHEW VALLEY COMMUNITY TRANSPORT MEETING

Unfortunately no one had been able to attend this meeting.
10.
VEHICLE ACTIVATED SIGNS

B&NES has discovered that there is still £10.8k available for highway improvements from the Section 106 agreement relating to the Cappards Farm development. They have asked if we would like this to be spent on the vehicle activated signs. However, given that they had already offered to install these from their own highways budget, it was decided that we would prefer this money to be put towards the cost of improving the pavement/road between the Chapel and Ham Lane. 
11.
STREETLIGHT AT WOODCROFT
The cost of electricity to supply the single streetlight at Woodcroft has increased tenfold due to changes to the pricing structure by EDF Energy. Other suppliers have been approached but are unwilling to take on one light as are B&NES who say that legislation prevents them from doing this. As there have been no reports of any incidents at the bus shelter since 2005 and only two reports of youths in the shelter in 2006 and two in 2007, it was decided that it is not economically viable to continue lighting this area and the light will be disconnected. This was proposed by Councillor Tatham, seconded by Councillor Mrs Balmforth and unanimously agreed.
12.
BISHOP SUTTON FUN DAY
The Bishop Sutton Society has offered a page in the programme this year and it was decided to accept this offer.
13.
CPRE VILLAGE OF THE YEAR COMPETITION
Details of this competition have been received from CPRE. It was decided to ask the Bishop Sutton Society if they would be interested in entering this with the support of the parish council.
14.
PLAY AREA
The quarterly inspection report has been received from B&NES. There are no problems needing urgent attention but it was noted that the bolts on the back of the sign need to be shortened. Councillor Betton kindly offered to arrange to do this with Councillor Brewer. It was also noted that the Hang Glider unit is in need of repair and this is in hand, the suppliers having promised to attend in the week commencing 12th April. Finally, New Leaf have been asked to deal with the growth of moss and weeds.

15.
HEDGEROWS, ROADS AND PAVEMENTS
Play area at Cappards Farm. B&NES have recently put in a new fence but this has been damaged.
Walleycourt Lane. There are regular accidents at the junction at Twycross. It was decided to ask B&NES if they would investigate whether any improvements could be made here.

16.
FOOTPATHS


There was nothing to report.

17.
FINANCES

ii)
Requests for a grant.

a) The Bishop Sutton Society.

It was proposed by Councillor Blackman and seconded by Councillor Knibbs that an amount of £300 for the cost of insurance for the Fun Day 2010 be granted. This was unanimously agreed.

b) Bishop Sutton Cricket Club.

It was proposed by Councillor Mrs Balmforth and seconded by Councillor Jutsum that an amount of up to £250 for repairs to the mower, be granted. This was unanimously agreed.

c) Bishop Sutton Pre School. 
It was decided that the pre school should be directed to apply in the first instance to the Richard Jones Charity which is set up specifically to give grants for educational purposes.

d) Bishop Sutton Village Hall.

It was decided that further information is needed from the village hall committee to enable the council to consider this fully.

e) Victim Support.

It was decided not to support this application.


i)
Cheques for signature.

Details of the current financial situation were given: -

Current Account




£17.36
Clubs & Societies Reserve



£2,363.19
PO Investment Account



£7,068.00
Cheques to pay: -

Aon Ltd (1208)




£1079.23
Filer’s Coaches (1209)



£100.00
B&NES (1210)




£450.00
Parish Cleaner (1211)



£116.00
ALCA (1212)





£241.21

Clerk’s Salary (1213)



£305.94
Clerk’s Expenses (1213)



£5.45
EDF Energy 1 Ltd (1214)



£144.93

There was no transfer between accounts as the first half of the Precept at £8,000 is due to be paid into the Current Account (although at the time of this meeting, formal confirmation had not been received).

Adoption of the Financial Statement was proposed by Councillor Tatham seconded by Councillor Mrs Balmforth and unanimously agreed. 
18
DATE OF NEXT MEETINGS
The next meetings will be held on Wednesday 5th May 2010 at 7.30pm in the Methodist Hall.
There being no other business the meeting closed at 8.30pm.
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